
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, May 3rd, 2011.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson 



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member (absent)



Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member
Mr. Peter Daly, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Mr. Ed Vergano, Director Department of Technical Services 



Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  



*



*



*

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF MARCH 1 & APRIL 5, 2011
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we will have a motion for the adoption of the meeting minutes of March 1st and April 5th.
So moved.  Seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question I submitted corrections on the April 5th at the work session and I have March 1st here, that was the one that was missing pages.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

CORRESPONDENCE
PB 12-94    a.
Letter dated January 17, 2011 from Peter Amara, AIA requesting Planning Board approval for façade alterations and new signage for the north elevation of Building “D” located at the Cortlandt Town Center located on Cortlandt Boulevard.

Mr. Peter Amara stated we had correspondence with Art Clemens in reference to what he wanted us to do, essentially, on this façade, building D north façade, as you’re familiar with.   I assume everybody got the latest drawing that was submitted today that shows the trees species and shrubs species.
Mr. John Bernard asked dated May 3rd?

Mr. Peter Amara responded correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked has Art Clemens seen these submissions?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes, he has.  The only thing that Art did not see was the actual tree species which we sent to him yesterday and he received all of this documentation today.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you want to make any comments about the specific changes that you made?

Mr. Peter Amara responded looking at the elevation itself, I’ll start from the top left hand corner the existing signage is Office Max and Pet Smart.  Those signs will be removed and then replaced in the exact locations that they exist now after we refinish the face of the building.  In the center section which we don’t like to call a billboard, it’s the raised pediment section, per Art’s request, we aligned four signs vertically and one column, if you will.  The Modell’s sign is existing and there is, if I’m not mistaken, there’s a sign there now, an empty space.  The Levitz raceway that was the former Levitz space is currently sitting there above Modell’s.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated before we move further on in the diagram, Art seemed to have a problem with what he calls a “tagline” there.  Are you planning to put one there?  

Mr. Peter Amara responded no, unfortunately the jpeg that I used here shows a tagline but I believe – there’ll be no tagline.  The only signage we’re adding is two slots above the former Levitz sign and what would be above that, so there would be four signs in that center location and then the Barnes and Noble sign obviously exists.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated just so we’re clear on it, Modell’s will remain there.  You’re going to have two in between.  What we’re looking at is exactly what’s going to happen except that you haven’t filled in the two in the center.  DSW will be at the top.

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes, DSW at the top correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so the Barnes and Noble doesn’t have to be removed during the façade…?
Mr. Peter Amara responded, no as a matter of fact, if you see the four brick columns, starting from the far left kind of a shaded – if you look up above it says “Scope of Renovated Façade Work,” it’s between the two bullet dots up at the top.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I drive past it, I’m not probably been that observant I guess.  What’s wrong with the face of the building?  I never saw anything wrong with it that jumps right out at you.  What’s the problem here?

Mr. Peter Amara responded it’s just dated.  It’s aged.  There’s a lot of cracking.  The existing masonry at the existing piers currently are in pretty bad disrepair.  They’ve had water infiltration and a lot of the masonry pieces are popping off.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked when you finish with this particular section, is it going to look comparable to what it is now?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes, the major intent with this design move was to create a very clear, simple elevation with earth tone, neutral colors.  Right now there’s a bunch of elements on the façade as well that are, in our opinion, distracting.  There’s some rusting, there’s various problems so we want to clean this entire façade up and simplify it.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked so the hydrangeas and the viburnums are going to go, essentially, under the stat signs in that area and then you’re planting the larger trees on the side?

Mr. Peter Amara responded that’s correct.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I think that actually looks quite nice kind of compared to the way it looks now which is a little -- definitely overgrown.  I think that will be a nice look.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked why would you leave the Modell’s sign and not move it up and leave the two empty spaces there in your proposal?

Mr. Peter Amara responded I think Tom you want to talk about the lease issues with the signage.

Mr. Tom stated at current time we have DSW, we believe that they will be coming in.  We’re working with a couple of Nationals.  We’re actually, Steve, at this point the third week of May is the National Convention which is held in Vegas.  Mike gets to go, I don’t but what we are hoping for at that time is to present what we’re presenting to you today to be able to take that forward at the National and we’re hoping very soon to fill out the vacancies of that Levitz space.  So, we don’t see this as something that’s long term.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked do you expect to have those two signs filled in short order?

Mr. Tom responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked there wouldn’t be anything next to Pet Smart, even though there appears to be a spot there? 

Mr. Peter Amara responded, yes, at this time we don’t propose any sign in that location.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but you would have probably then space for a sign in that location as well as on the right side of the – next to Barnes and Noble, to the left of Barnes and Noble there would be the possibility of another sign there at some point, there and over here.  In other words, those two little blank spaces at the top – you know what I’m talking about right?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes I do.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so there’s a potential for two additional signs to be there as well, am I right?

Mr. Peter Amara responded there very well could be.  We could fit signs there but in this proposal we don’t propose doing that at this time.

Mr. Tom stated what we are hoping is that will not occur, but as you know, the retail industry today is changing and the large box which occurred as a trend back in 1995 and building went accordingly is changing and retailers are downsizing.  If we were to lose one of the majors and we had to again take and divide in order to promote the center and continue the branding for the Cortlandt Town Center it might become a necessity but right now it’s not planned.

Mr. John Bernard asked you said the existing masonry was evidence of some cracking and what not, so you’re going to go in and do some remedial work on all that before you apply a thin brick masonry on the surface?

Mr. Peter Amara responded, yes any damage that we see that occurs currently behind any of the veneer or the EFIS will be repaired to a perfect condition.

Mr. John Bernard asked is that a veneer masonry on there now?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes it is.  It’s like a terra cotta tile almost, more so than a masonry.  It’s non-structural veneer.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated what I’m concerned about and I just want to be clear before we take a vote on this.  The Barnes and Noble area, I guess you’re not touching right?  That Barnes and Noble area is not going to be changed?  When you finish with the targeted area will it be comparable to, in terms of the coloring and the look, to that area where – you can see if you look at your own photographs here, you can see Barnes and Noble and if what you do turns out to be relatively, substantially different in terms of color from Barnes and Noble, then we have, in my opinion, a major distraction there. 

Mr. Peter Amara responded I think that’s a good question and a good point and I would assume that we’re going to try to match the colors pretty much exactly or be very complimentary as a shade or two off.  Our goal would be to not make this a distraction or anything that would say “wait a minute that looks totally different than everything else.”
Mr. Tom Eikhof stated I still have in the files in my office, I actually still have the original chip samples and color matching from ’95 so we’re able to work with that.

Mr. Robert Foley asked the plan on the illustration, the newest shows take you’re removing that canopy off the center wall, the topping right?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes, the existing arched pediment, yes that would be altered to just a flat, more of a modern, simple, clean line look.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and the reason is just what you stated earlier, disrepair of what’s there now?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked did architectural weigh in on that and all the comments they made?  Loretta do you remember if…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded they’re aware of that and I think I forwarded to you all the correspondence.  If you’re going to act on this I would still act on it subject to the final ARC sign off just so he can comment on it any more if he wants.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we were on the Board at the time, obviously, when this was up and I remember that one of the things that they wanted to do is to try to create some level of variety there that it wouldn’t be completely flat all the way across everywhere because it would look too flat.  It would look like the big boxes we were trying to escape everywhere else.  I don’t know, I think that they should probably weigh in on that piece too because, for me, I don’t think it looks antiquated but this is just a personal reflection on that.  I don’t know how other people feel about it but I could just as soon leave that there.

Mr. Peter Amara responded honestly, I think the answer to that would be we would certainly work with Art and whatever recommendations.  We personally don’t have any objection to going back to the arch or keeping it straight or it could be an angled pediment.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that maybe they should weigh in on it.  They are the Architectural Review Committee and, as I said, I remember distinct conversations.  There was a lot of work that went into the planning of this Cortlandt Town Center and clearly a lot of people felt that to create structures with complete flat tops all the way across would make it look like the typical big box that we’re talking about.  Again, is there anybody else?

Mr. Robert Foley asked one last thing.  The correspondence last week between Art and you guys, the pylon and the monument signs that are out for now, no changes there, correct?

Mr. Peter Amara responded yes, we’re going to be on hold with that for now.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I make a motion that we accept the proposed changes to the façade subject to Architectural Review. 

Seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question I just want to thank Architectural Review for their input, I’m sure we all appreciate it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you very much.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated subject to the Architectural Review Committee’s final input on these drawings we will have what you requested.

Mr. Peter Amara responded thank you very much.

PB 43-06    b.
Letter dated April 18, 2011 from Ron Wegner, P.E. requesting the 5th six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval for the Ryan Subdivision located on Watch Hill Road. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there is a Resolution tonight, Bob.
Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I’d like to make a motion that we approve Resolution 10-11 on Ryan’s application.

Seconded.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I would like to say this because I think it’ll maybe help us all out in the future, when we get down – because I remember asking you how many extensions could he possibly have and I believe you told me one more.  So, in situations where we’re doing a Resolution like this, maybe it would be a good thing when people only have one or two left that we sort of put it right there in the bottom, towards the end of the Resolution so they’re notified that they’ve got two left or they’ve got one left and they’re made aware of the time they received this and there’s none of this “oh, I forgot or I didn’t know.”  It’s right there in the Resolution.  If you think that’s good and it’s not going to – I don’t think it would be a problem for you.  I’d just like to make that request.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 7-10      c.
Letters dated February 7, 2011 from William Zutt and April 18, 2011 from Thomas Wood, Esq. regarding the Letter of Credit for the Valeria Development located on Furnace Dock Road. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated at this point we’re going to have, if you don’t mind Mr. Zutt, we need to have a brief exec. session.  
Mr. John Klarl stated I see the next thing is our only public hearing tonight.  It looks like it might be released, maybe you want to just call that.  Everything’s business after that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s a good point.  We’ll hold that in abeyance for a few minutes and we’ll talk to the adjourned public hearing.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the Board is inclined to grant your request and John Klarl, our council, is going to sort of get into the details of the way we’re going to grant that.  I think I’ll let him explain what we’re going to do, what we’re going to approve.  I just want to throw in before he gets started that there are a couple of other details that are not directly related to this request but they have to do with the turtle area and the fact that there was an agreement to handle that particular piece of the Valeria application in a certain way and it has not yet been signed off on by Westchester Land Trust or the Town.  We want to make sure that all of the ducks are in a row because if we grant this approval and we do it for the three year period we don’t want things to be sort of lose and hanging for that whole length of time.  So, you need to know that while this piece with the turtle area is not directly related to your request for a reduction in bond, etc.  It will have to be dealt with at the time we decide to sign off on that Resolution for your request so you need to understand that.
Mr. William Zutt responded I understand that.  Actually, not to digress too far, but I think we actually did sign off on the plan amendment along with the Westchester Land Trust and it was forwarded to the Town months ago.  That’s already well under way.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked there are two conservation easements.  Both of them have been signed off by the Westchester Land Trust?
Mr. William Zutt responded quite sure of that.  I didn’t realize we were going to discuss it tonight I’d go back and check my fax but I’m almost sure they were yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated definitely the one within the area of the changes has been signed off and I see one in the file that’s been drafted but not signed by the Westchester Land Trust so if we could just double check.
Mr. William Zutt stated I’ll look into that Chris.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and I believe you said that the Town wanted to go out there and look to stake it or something like that.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked do you know, Bill, if the stakes have been placed in that area?
Mr. William Zutt responded I don’t think so but I’m not sure I’d have to check.  I just wasn’t ready to discuss it tonight.  I’m sorry.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated what we’re telling you is that our signing off on any Resolution for this request you’re making has to have all the other pieces aligned in a row so that, as I said earlier, things are not hanging for three years or so because people’s memories become very short.  I’m going to have our counsel discuss what we have agreed upon and we would not necessarily be voting on a Resolution tonight, a specific one.  We’re going to ask staff to draft it.  We’re going to take a hard look at it and then we can maybe deal with this next month.

Mr. John Klarl stated I have my slip of paper from the executive session.  At the executive session we discussed the Valeria application, specifically that we’re in an incredibly terrible real estate market now so these are unusual circumstances from anything I’ve seen in the last 20 years with the Town and Mr. Zutt has seen before that with the Town.  In addition, we have an unusually large LC here for the Town, especially given it’s a residential not a commercial project.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked John, “LC” for our viewing audience?

Mr. John Klarl stated LC: letter of credit.  Also, we looked at the work that’s been performed to date.  Mr. Vergano gave us a nice recital of what’s been done and really that much has not been done in terms of the residential infrastructure.  If this Board decided to pursue the bond or the LC (letter of credit) as we put up, the Board would be trying to obtain money to do the improvements themselves and that’s really not a desire of the Town.  Given all of that, the Board is of the mind, and they’ll be making their motion soon to direct that staff prepare a Resolution for next time and for my office to work on a Declaration that would be filed in the County Clerk’s office.  The essence of that Resolution, that Declaration would be reduction of security from approximately 8 million down to one million and for the length of time it would go for another three years and of course there would be defaults events in the Declaration when you would have to fill up the glass of security from one million to 8 million and among those default events would be the sale of the property in whole or in part, the entire parcel or any given parcels, the pulling of a Building Permit, the infrastructure work being commenced by the applicant.  If those things occurred, at that point, instead of just looking out the window waiting for work to occur, work having occurred or a conveyance having occurred is going to trigger going from the one million security, the reduce security to the level that was previously acquired by this Board.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think it may go past that if at that point it needs to.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated 8 million isn’t necessarily going to be the number in three years.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it may be more than 8.

Mr. John Klarl stated part of our Resolution would be whatever collateral security is required.  At that time the Town law provides for that, that when you post security or when someone asks for a reduction that you look at the amount that’s needed at that time.  That would be also part of the Kehoe Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I just want to make sure that everybody in the viewing audience understands that the Resolution that we would be drafting pretty much puts the kibosh on anything going on in this property.  Nothing can happen here at all period until you decide that you want to do something and immediately everything kicks back to that eight plus million dollars.

Mr. William Zutt stated you would have to revisit the Board at that point.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes, so you can’t do anything.  You can’t buy and sell and conduct any kind of business.  You can’t construct anything, etc.  I just want to make sure that everybody’s understanding that pretty much that this project is sort of on hold right where it is.

Mr. William Zutt stated that is exactly what we envisioned and I think it’s a very sensible solution Madame Taylor.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so, in effect, there’s no marketing that’s going to go on in the next three years?

Mr. William Zutt responded correct. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated not to add any more confusion to the discussion but when you talk about infrastructure we’re talking about on-site infrastructure.  There is certain off-site infrastructure that benefits the community that we wouldn’t mind proceeding at any time.  We’ll work that into the Resolution.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it needs to be in the Resolution so that it’s really clear for everybody concerned.  

Mr. John Klarl stated Madame Chair I’d ask that someone make a motion to direct a Resolution Declaration be prepared for the next meeting consistent with discussions that just occurred. 

Mr. John Bernard stated not a problem Mr. Klarl.  I move that staff prepare an approving Resolution for this temporary reduction of escrow letter of credit for this applicant with the conditions as discussed.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll see you perhaps next month.

Mr. William Zutt responded thank you.



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (ADJOURNED) 

PB 10-06    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties for Amended Site Development Plan approval and for Tree Removal and Wetland Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 1 page drawing entitled “Site Plan, Proposed Site Improvements” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 24, 2009 (see prior PB 25-90 & 42-94).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated apparently we’ve been having some difficulty getting this applicant into these hearings and I believe that staff has attempted to be in touch with them several times recently.  What we’ve decided we will do is to put this aside in adjournment for the next few months.  I think six months is what we decided and then we’ll see what happens at that point.  So, Mr. Daly please.
Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adjourn to the October 4th meeting.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just on the question as we discussed at the work session, if information does come in I can bring him back earlier than October 4th.

Mr. John Klarl stated but Chris the only thing is that we’ve told the world it’s on for October 4th. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’d have to re-advertise the public hearing.  I don’t think that’s going to happen.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated just so it’s clear that if the applicant does surface with some desire to be here before October 4th, then you will re-advertise and people will know at least a month in advance that it’s going to be held.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we will have that brief exec session and we will be back.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 
PB 1-11      a.
Application of Croton Realty & Development Inc. for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 26 lot major subdivision (25 building lots and 1 conservation parcel) of a 35.9 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Croton Avenue, approximately 400 feet north of Furnace Dock Road as shown on a 6 page set of drawings entitled “Subdivision Plan for Hanover Estates” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin III, P.E. dated February 14, 2011 (see prior PB 14-83).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe we’re going to be adjourning this.  Am I right?  Until June 7th?  May I have Mr. Rothfeder… 
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that, at the applicant’s request that we adjourn to the next meeting, June 7th.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 4-08      b.
Application of Kevin Gragert for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal permits for a 2 lot major subdivision of a 11.59 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Ernst Road at the intersection with Fowler Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Gragert Subdivision” prepared by John Kalin, P.E. latest revision dated December 10, 2010.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this piece of property is one that begins in Cortlandt and crosses over into Putnam County so this is quite an extensive piece of property.  You want to go ahead and talk about what you handed out?
Mr. John Kalin stated right off the heels of our conversation from the workshop there was a question about the easement and a few locations.  We took the opportunity to obtain additional topography for this proposed easement up the hill and put it together so the Board could see visually what the difference between the two driveway options would be.  Our original driveway is 746 feet long.  Average slope of the driveway is 7.4% and it’s got a steep slope of 14% for about 120 feet.  Driveway 2, which was down the proposed easement as suggested by the Board, is 726 feet long, average slope was 8.6 and I ran the maximum slope of 14% for 180 lineal feet.  The issue, I think, with the second driveway option – well, there’s several.  First and foremost, there’s an abrupt grade change right from the road which would necessitate a 0 to 3 foot fill section for a fair portion of it going down the hill.  That fill, when combined with the steepness of the slope would require us to obtain grading easements from four adjacent property owners just to maintain a two-in-one slope to grade that driveway back in.  Getting down to the aqueduct was easy enough once we got there and turned the slope we had a bit of a fill section on the tail end of the aqueduct.  If you remember when we were walking up the steep hill it was in the neighborhood of what that grade change was.  What’s not shown on the plans because I didn’t have an accurate pinpoint location of it was an existing culvert that crosses underneath the aqueduct, the drainage culvert.  You can see it when you look at the topography that we’re kind of covering the tail end of that where the fill section is.  That’s something that would also have to be addressed if we chose to pursue option number 2.  Looking at the facts between the two options on the driveway I’m leaning in favoring option 1 but I think it certainly warrants discussion from the Board.
Mr. Robert Foley asked there’s only a difference of 20 feet on the driveway length between one and two?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes.

Mr. John Bernard stated Ed, I know that in a Town road we’re limited to 10%.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated it’s 10% but we’ve allowed 12.

Mr. John Bernard asked 10% grade?

Mr. Ed Vergano stated that’s what the Code calls for.

Mr. John Bernard asked on driveways to we have any…?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes, 14% slope on a driveway.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked for a Town road?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded for a driveway.  For a Town road it would be 10% even though we’ve allowed 12.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked does anybody have any additional comments about this?  You said your preference was for what?
Mr. John Kalin responded option 1.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated as your original proposal.

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, as originally proposed.  It just makes sense.  To me it seems like a safer means of easement to the site.  This one is a very long slope for a straight distance.  The potential for an accident here is pretty good because at the bottoms of a sharp turn and off the cliff you go, whereas option 1 we can at least have a few grade breaks and I can actually change the direction of the driveway a little bit more, so better control there. 

Mr. Ed Vergano asked the driveway John has to take that turn to the right, you couldn’t proceed directly to the house?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, and it’s only because we’re going off a two in one slope.  There’s an immediate grade change of about 10 to 12 feet right off the aqueduct.  We can’t cut into the aqueduct.  I can only fill over the top of it so using that as a grade hinge I tried to burn the grade off as fast as I could and that was the best way to go.  If we headed in the opposite direction we’re just going down a slope that we can’t recover from.  We looked at moving the house back and forth – I am pretty close to the setbacks, moving the house anywhere’s we’re lowering in elevation would only make that grade steeper and the driveway longer.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that drawing shows both house locations and I don’t have that drawing.  That shows both?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, this was a former version of the draft that I e-mailed to you.  I actually, at around 5 o’clock sent you this very copy so you guys have it.  I just made a 2’ x 3’ drawing of a 30 scale just so everybody could appreciate what was going on with the grades.  At a 50 scale it kind of washes out.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked that grade it off the three foot fill when you first come off of Elm Street, you’re saying would require a grading onto the adjacent properties?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, I took the driveway – in fact, this driveway’s only 10 feet wide instead of 12 feet wide – using that alignment, I pushed it as far as I could to the side to the south to try to fit better into the grades but it still bled out at least 10 feet into the adjacent property on this side. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated you could use walls as an option.

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, at some point we have to look at the cost of construction too.  This driveway is on a grade the whole way.  This driveway I’m importing a couple of yards of fill and now if we’re talking retaining walls.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated my only point is with the use of a three foot wall you can avoid the encroachment onto the adjacent properties.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so the thing you handed out tonight, that’s the one you’re holding up there.  The one where the grade is a problem, that’s option 2? 

Mr. John Kalin responded yes.  Option 2 is the one with the grading issue.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well, I’m not sure.  This is in the packet.  What is this?  It’s not labeled.  It says May 3rd, what is that?

Mr. John Kalin stated this would be the draft copy of that former drawing at a different scale and what I did is I actually went through the trouble of making it big so you could compare it all on one sheet of paper.  If you look at this you can see this is this driveway that turns, comes into the house.  I made this at a bigger scale so that the Board could appreciate what we’re looking at.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated your drawing shows on the driveway number 1, number of trees being removed that I don’t see on the second driveway.  Is that because you left them out?

Mr. John Kalin responded given limitations of time I had we couldn’t get an outside guy a tree surveyor through out there. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked what about on your driveway option 1, the whole first part doesn’t seem to have any trees is that in fact true?

Mr. John Kalin responded there is a trail as you can see in and around here.  When we walked that site it was virtually free of trees [36:34] at this point we’re out of Westchester county and the Town so it happens in [inaudible 36:40].

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated he told me I just need a driveway permit.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t know where we’re going to go with this tonight.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just along those lines, this has been referred to Putnam County and -- was it Putnam Valley? Yes, so we haven’t gotten any comments back from them yet but it’s been referred to both of them.  
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked this drawing that…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded not the newest one, but the application, the concept.

Mr. John Kalin stated just so you guys actually know, Kevin already has a driveway permit from Putnam County or from Putnam Valley for their driveway.

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated we went to them when we started this and they said once we cross into Cortlandt they impaired what we did that was Cortlandt’s side but they did say on their side they did need a driveway permit and I guess Earl Smith went out and looked at it and he issued me a driveway permit for that small piece.

Mr. John Klarl asked so it’s been issued at what point?  Or, where was the driveway issued?

Mr. John Kalin responded option 1.

Mr. Kevin Gregart responded walking out on Elm Street and to the aqueduct.

Mr. Robert Foley asked where we walked down on the site visit?  Where we parked and walked down?

Mr. Kevin Gregart responded yes.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated you can provide us with a copy of that driveway permit.

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated I think you already have it.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated other than the slope and the length there’s really no way to know which has the least disturbance in terms of the vegetation and the trees?

Mr. John Kalin responded I can assume, again, the existing alignment, the option 1, there’s a trail that goes through that so a vast majority of the trees through the aqueduct property and even up onto the Putnam County land there are no trees to take down.  I can’t say the same for the second option.  I’ve walked it, we’ve walked it briefly.  Obviously, where we cross over the aqueduct there’s no trees on that but to the left and to the right I’m just giving off the slopes, we’re going to run into the same density trees we saw in the rest of the site.  There wasn’t an area that was denser or less dense.  I have to assume all through that right-of-way there’s probably some trees.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated obviously, we are not -- certainly I’m not prepared to make very many comments on what you’ve just presented especially in as much as it’s come just tonight.  Are there any other Board member who has a comment or something?

Mr. John Bernard stated I wasn’t able to go on the site walk on this property.  I was wondering if there was some time I could go out and walk the property.  Is it still flagged?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, unless the kids took those flags down too.  We ran into a problem with lot 1…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated John bring a GPS device when you go up there.
Mr. John Bernard stated if I have your permission then I’ll do that.

Mr. Kevin Gregart stated you’re more than welcome.

Mr. John Kalin stated regarding the original submission that we met on at the workshop last week, there were some issues that I just want to bring to the Board’s attention.  I think it got breezed over when we started talking about the easement at the workshop.  We made some effort, based on our last Board meeting, to move the house and the septic as far south as we could on lot 1 because there was some concerns about our occupation in the buffer area so we moved those down.  We met with – or spoke with Steve Coleman and Ed came up with a game plan of how to potentially create a buffer mitigation measure or two for the lower lot.  I’m sure by now maybe you’ve had a chance to read the letter from Steve. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes.  We received it.

Mr. John Kalin stated we’ll continue to work on that with him, infiltrating all the roof run off and the driveway as well as creating the permanent buffer measures. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated he did have several – five or six specific recommendations regarding your application and your proposals thus far and they seem quite reasonable and something doable obviously.  I just know that we’re going to probably have to refer this back to staff and I don’t know – you haven’t seen the latest things have you…?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded it came in yesterday and I really haven’t had a chance to take a hard look at it. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked also, did you go there with Mr. Coleman?  It was postponed?

Mr. John Kalin responded it was postponed because of the downpours we had.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so you still have to go down there with him?

Mr. John Kalin responded yes, he had reviewed his notes and remembered  -- he’s got picture documentation of everything he saw and the big picture stuff was the damage that was done to the stream corridor from motorcycles, from years of neglect and unchecked run off and those were his big issues.  He saw this as an opportunity to better those by creating some stream bank stabilization measures as well as anything to address the proposed development of the house in regards to infiltrations and plantings.

Mr. Robert Foley stated bottom line is that you still have to go with Mr. Coleman and any Board members who – John wants to go or anyone who wants to return. 

Mr. John Kalin stated we can certainly coordinate a road trip together.  No problem.  I’ll talk to Steve and see what his schedule is and we’ll get back to you and see when we can all get together.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated I don’t have the preferred option in front of me but you’re saying that the aqueduct doesn’t have a two-to-one slopes at the preferred location?  The grades at the aqueduct, you’re not dealing with two-to-one slopes at the preferred location?

Mr. John Kalin responded at the crossings?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. John Kalin continued there was actually, and you can see it here in the green, there was remnants of existing crossings in those spots.  I parroted my way through the existing crossing so while there is a steep slope area in here, I mitigated it with my 14% grading of the driveway and that’s why these look alike, a mirror image, they both do the same thing to the slope in an opposite fashion.  We’re just trying to get it down from the top to the bottom.  The thing is the grading over here was easier because there was a little bit of an established road here and the grading isn’t as steep as over there.  

Mr. Ed Vergano asked are these two foot or one foot contours?

Mr. John Kalin responded these are two foot contours.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated it looks like there’s about an eight foot grade differential at the middle option, the second option.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I entertain a motion please because I think that we probably could just…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’ll be talking to staff on these last drawings and we’ll see what we can get by next time.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated during the next month, like I said, whoever from the Planning Board would like to go on a second field trip, we’ll be available.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you guys are going to let us know when that second one is scheduled for and if anybody on the Board wants to go again, you could go.

PB 12-10    c.
Application of Gas Land Holdings Corp, for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a gas station/convenience store located on a 12,783 sq. ft. parcel of property located at 2148 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Gas Land Cortlandt” prepared by the Chazen Companies latest revision dated April 20, 2011 and on a 2 page set of elevations prepared by Taconic Designs received on April 20, 2011.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anything that you want to talk to us about at this particular point?
Ms. Margaret McManus stated I didn’t get a chance to speak at the last meeting and I regret that.  This is a render that we had produced of the site.  It’s basically a rundown site that we plan to renovate with a new facility and a new canopy with three pump stations.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any questions for Ms. McManus?

Mr. Ed Vergano asked Margaret, the height of the building that’s shown on the rendering behind you, how does that compare to the height of the existing building?  It looks like it’s a bit taller?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded the height of the proposed building is probably taller than the existing building.  It has more of the higher pitch which is more of a modern look on the building. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated it looks very attractive but it looks like it’s about five or six feet higher maybe than the existing building.

Ms. Margaret McManus stated it’s proposed to be about 35 feet high.  I’m not exactly sure how tall the existing building is but I don’t believe it has that higher pitched roof…

Mr. Ed Vergano asked so that’s 35 feet we’re looking at?  That’s the maximum allowable.

Ms. Margaret McManus stated it’s the maximum allowed. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Margaret, what did you say about that it doesn’t really have a second floor, it’s just architectural complements or it does have some storage up there?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded I’m not sure how they plan to use this building but in past they’ve built structures similar to this where they’ll keep an open canopy within and you’ll just see the rafters inside.  It makes the space airier and more comfortable.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I ask Ms. McManus why we don’t have a rendering exactly the way they propose to build this?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded you have this rendering?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked has this been referred to Architectural review at all?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, fairly recently so I haven’t gotten any comments back.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and the canopy goes over the sidewalk almost to the edge of the road?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded yes, the parcel is less than 13,000 square feet so it’s a very small existing parcel.  The islands where the pumps are now do not have a canopy.  It’s very hard to sell gasoline nowadays when everybody uses self-serve to have gasoline…

Mr. Robert Foley stated my point is it’s straight in front of where – it’s not on a curve.  There wouldn’t be any danger of a large truck pulling along the curb or hitting the side of the canopy or a large fire vehicle?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded the canopy is 15 feet clear to the bottom from the roadway so trucks can fit underneath it.

Mr. Robert Foley asked but I mean on the road?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded on the road also and it’s set back from the sidewalk.  It’s not on the sidewalk.

Mr. Robert Foley asked oh, it doesn’t cover the sidewalk – at the top of it, the roof of the canopy.
Ms. Margaret McManus responded the roof of the canopy does not cover the sidewalk.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have you gone to the Zoning Board of Appeals yet for the Variances?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded we have been instructed that we should be farther along with the Planning Board process before we go to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Mr. John Klarl stated she’s going to do coordinated review of the Zoning Board and the Planning Board to make sure that both Boards approve the same plan.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked can you get me an electronic version of that at some point?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded yes.  I only got this at about 5 o’clock today.

Mr. John Bernard stated I don’t know if I’m reading that accurately, it looks like there’s a sign near one of the pumps that says “$2.00/gallon.”

Ms. Margaret McManus responded that’s only for Planning Board members.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked since the canopy does not cover the sidewalk how much room is there between the edge of the curb say and then the – how much space between the curb and the canopy?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded between the overhang of the canopy – I believe there is anywhere from 2 ½ to 4 ½ feet on the front property line which will – it’s actually not the property -- the property line extends beyond or into the sidewalk but it will be setback from the interior edge of the sidewalk.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions from the Board members?

Mr. Robert Foley asked are we going to do a site visit?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded that’s going to be part of the motion.  

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that we refer this back and that we set a site visit for June 5th.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated which is a Sunday, 9 a.m.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked could you set the corners of the building out in the field so we get an idea of the orientation and the location of the building?

Ms. Margaret McManus responded I can set the corners where they don’t coincide with the existing building. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated fine, that’s fine.

Seconded.

Ms. Margaret McManus asked would you like the canopy?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll see you on June 5th at 9:00 a.m.

PB 9-99      d.
Application of Furnace Dock Inc. for Final Plat Approval for a 16 lot cluster subdivision of 42.43 acres located on the north side of Furnace Dock Road, 1,500 feet east of Albany Post Road as shown on a 2 page Subdivision Plat entitled “Subdivision Plat for Furnace Dock, Inc” latest revision dated April 11, 2011 prepared by Scott B. Gray, L.S and on a 12 page set of improvement drawings entitled “Furnace Dock Subdivision” prepared by Dan Ciarcia PE, latest revision dated  April 14, 2011.

Ms. Linda Whitehead stated with firm McCullough, Goldberger and Staudt representing the applicant.  We don’t really have anything to add.  We’ve provided the final plans.  They’ve been signed off by the Town.  We’ve gotten our Health Department approval so we are here for the final subdivision.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re prepared to ask for an approving Resolution so everything is working out just well.   

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we have staff prepare an approving Resolution for this cluster development.

Seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on the question, you’ve only given us a couple of pages of the drawings.  Just for the record, you’ve gone through all the pages of the drawings and found they’re substantially the same as the original preliminary approval.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated what Ed’s department does is they’ve gone back and forth for quite some time with pages and pages of comments and the prep we have big huge thick sets of drawings that had been signed off on their department before they go down to the Health Department.  However, there are several conditions of preliminary approval, which is normal, that will be carried over to final approval.  We made note of several things that preliminary knows to be carried over to final, several fees and things like that, yes.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but there’s nothing new in the final that wasn’t in the preliminary?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded no, to answer your question there’s nothing that’s substantially different.

With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 3-09      e.
Application of Ryan Main LLC, c/o Finklestein-Morgan, for a recommendation to the Town Board for a Special Permit for Residential Re-Use, and for Site Development Plan Approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal permits for the construction of 56 residential units to replace the existing 56 units on a 19.3 acre site located on the south side of Route 6 and the west side of Regina Avenue as shown on a 15 page set of drawings entitled “Special Land Use Permit for Pondview Commons on the Boulevard” prepared by Cronin Engineering latest revision dated April 20, 2011 (see prior PB 26-96).


Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we schedule this for a public hearing on June 7th.
Seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question, there would be – because this would probably be a very long process, an opportune time for any Board members wanting to return to the site who may not have been there.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t think that would be a bad idea because it has been a while since we were – we were there a long time ago, a very long time ago and we might be…

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked want to do it June 5th?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I would think that would be a great time to do it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated Bob’s not so sure.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I have another commitment that afternoon but we have what, just two then?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, the gas station will take 15 minutes, half hour tops.  Everyone knows where that is.

Mr. Robert Foley stated so we’d be finished by 12.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’d better be finished by 12.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated all before 12, yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one issue that I have is do you want any additional notification for this public hearing other than immediately across the street and adjacent property owners?  Left to my own devices I will only notify immediately adjacent and across the street.

Mr. Robert Foley asked across the street meaning Baker Street?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated that’s the question.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated only the first parcel on Baker Street.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so in other words the whole development of Cortlandt Colony wouldn’t be aware, a word would have to spread?

Mr. Ed Vergano stated we could notify them.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s sort of asking – we sort of need additional above and beyond notification has to be requested by the Planning Board.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked but you’ve notified the Town of Yorktown, right, they’d be notified?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, I’d have to double check.  I can notify them.

Mr. John Klarl stated because we’re probably not within 500 feet.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the 500 feet was the key, wasn’t that the key?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that’s for adjacent municipality notification.  We have no notification distance requirements.  We just notify either touching the property or directly across the street.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I think because of the issues over the years at all the meetings with that homeowner group and then also when they came to the hearings on the project next to it, the proposal of West Rock…there’s a large development in there, I mean small houses, Cortlandt Colony, not just Baker Street.  I would think that someone should be notified there other than immediately across the street.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’d better notify them and not have them come later and complain they weren’t notified.  So, if they want to come they’ll come if they don’t they won’t.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked notify all the property owners on Baker Street?  Or, all property owners within whatever is constituted as Cortlandt Colony?

Mr. Robert Foley responded because it extends up Baker.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I could notify probably the president of the Colony but notify everyone on Baker Street.

Mr. John Klarl stated other cases we’ve selected certain HOA groups and we’ve didn’t notice the HOAs.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and I think you know of any HOA groups I think that would be a good thing to do.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and Town Center would also get notification?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley stated and then the one off Baker, there’s another flat street where those people came into the other hearing, it’s a cul-de-sac, I forgot the name, starts with an ‘L’.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Lucs Lane?

Mr. Robert Foley responded yes.  And, the only other neighborhood that looks down on it, I don’t know if they would be impacted would be High Street, the one above it in Cortlandt.  I forgot the name, there’s been two new houses built up there – High and Helena?  I don’t know.  What about Regina?  Well, there’s only a few houses there.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded Regina would be notified.

Mr. Robert Foley stated they’re adjacent, you’re right.

Mr. John Bernard asked and West Rock?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I’m not sure they’re directly across the street.  We could notify them.

Mr. John Bernard stated I would just think they would probably – I can’t believe they’re not aware of it anyway.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded we’ll notify them.

Mr. John Bernard stated maybe just out of courtesy.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I will also get the Board that outline to try to explain all the steps in the RRUSP Special Permit process.  What you have to do with his public hearing.  It was not given to you this evening.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated yes, the step says the order of operation is in terms of who does what then does what and the authorities of each of the Boards.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are we done with that?

Mr. Robert Foley asked did we vote?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded no we didn’t but we’re about ready to.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS 
PB 3-11      a.
Application of Jeff and Helen Mengel for a lot line adjustment between two lots located at 20 Maiden Lane (Section 55.18, Block 1, Lots 14 & 15) as shown on a drawing entitled “Lot Line Adjustment” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. dated April 18, 2011.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do we have a Resolution?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded for next meeting.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated for next meeting so we’re going to – I believe you were saying that this is not – there were certain little things about this that were a little different than normal.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated well, it’s a large lot line adjustment.  It transfers the maximum number of land that keeps it under a subdivision but other than that it’s a lot line adjustment.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it qualifies as lot line adjustment.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we prepare an approving Resolution for the next meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that Resolution will be, I guess, in our packets before the next meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

PB 4-11      b.
Application of John Knopf for Amended Site Development Plan Approval for  the construction of a 17,000 sq. ft. temporary sports bubble located at 2305 Crompond Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Amended Site Development Plan” Recreation Space For: Patrick J. McCarney  prepared by Joel Greenberg, R.A. dated April 19, 2011 (see prior PB 1-08)

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated first of all I want to thank everyone for saving the best for last.  You all know this property, this is the site of the old Country Store and this Board generously approved an amendment to go from several series of retail stores, basically now what’s called the Training Zone which really is an excellent business, it’s really taking off.  He’s been there for several months now and it’s really an excellent place for the children to practice there, their various sports.  What he’d like to do, basically, is to expand it.  If you will recall, unfortunately, I guess we don’t have the screen, am I correct?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated but I think you have the drawings that I sent out to all the Board members.  Basically, what we want to do is if you recall the original site plan approval allowed Mr. McCarney who is in the granite business to use the rear building which is separated from the front building.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is in the what business?

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded granite.  He cuts granite, countertops and stuff like that – to do his work in the back building.  What Mr. Knopf would like to do is basically take down that building – we’re not actually adding any additional impervious surfaces, we’re using everything that’s there right now and take the area where that rear building was and basically convert it into a playing field for baseball and then in the winter months, probably from let’s say middle of October/November until probably the middle of March a dome would be put over it so they could practice during the winter months.  We’re not proposing to go anywhere beyond what the existing site plan shows.  We’re working within the existing site plan.  I’ve spoken to the staff and we just want to work out some of the things as far as where can the traffic pattern for the parking – but I believe this is a fairly simple application.  It’s good for the kids.  It keeps them off the streets and knock wood, in this economy this business has taken off and is doing exceptionally well and he just wants to project it to the next step to try to get a, whether it’s a little league field, probably a little league field for the kids to practice during basically both summer months and the winter months.

Mr. John Klarl stated I thought the gentleman explained to us there wasn’t even going to be a little league field, just going to be a little league in-field.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, that’s all you can get there.

Mr. John Klarl stated it would be smaller than…

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded that’s correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there’s an existing building for recreation use.  What kinds of games/recreation are going to be inside the building?

Mr. Joel Greenberg asked inside the existing building?  Probably Chris knows better than I do.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s softball and baseball on the inside but then they also have space just for strength training.  They could do soccer in there or whatever sport wants to go inside.  There’s birthday parties and stuff like that.  One of the issues that Mr. Greenberg said though, if they’re going to do stuff outdoors in the summer, then I would think, and we’ll ask these questions during the review memo, you need some sort of netting or something to separate you and – like golf courses, those poles and the nets.  The other thing you got in your packets is Paul Jaehnig’s wetland delineation which everyone pretty much knows the actual wetland goes all the way to the pavement.  So, the entire bubble would be in the wetland buffer but all the existing improvements are in the wetland buffer as it is.

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated in other words we’re not proposing to go any further beyond what the wetland flagging showed and what’s there now, what Mr. McCarney is using now, we’re not proposing to expand that so we’re not touching anything, we’re basically – in the summertime it’ll be an open field, in the winter time it will be a bubble over it.

Mr. Robert Foley asked with all the activity you’re talking about and the use of it now, do you anticipate more cars coming in and out?  Will there be enough parking?  Will cars end up parking along the side or going into the wetland buffer whether the dome is up or down?

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded we have, I believe it’s 55 cars right now and basically we’ll work with staff to be sure that whatever we’re adding onto this will not exacerbate the parking.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because you know it’s like a little league field you go with the kids and you’re trying to get to the game and there’s no spots left so you kind of pull up in the front.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded this is more in the realm of practice.  I don’t think they’re going to be having games at which the whole family comes to watch.  You may have, obviously, the parents might want to come to watch their kid’s practice but it’s not going to be like a stadium type of situation.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it is a tight site.  It would have to be looked at in the review memo.  I think I mentioned at the work session the Bilotta site got approval for a big golf dome, much larger than this.  I don’t think that the parking Code requires parking spaces for a sports bubble.  We’ll take a look at that.

Mr. Robert Foley stated as Chris said, it’s tight.  You have the creek, the Crompond Creek, the wetlands and the property line.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded again, we’re not proposing to go beyond the existing disturbed area but, as you said, we’ll work with staff on making sure there’s adequate parking for both the indoor and the outdoor uses.

Mr. John Bernard stated I like it.  The distance to the corners makes about 105 feet for homeruns left and right.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s going to be like pinball.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated as I usually end, there’s usually a holiday so I wish everybody a happy Mother’s Day.  I won’t be back until after Memorial Day so have a good Memorial Day also.



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Peter Day stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adjourn this meeting.
Seconded.



*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY JUNE 7, 2011

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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